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BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 

OF OREGON 

LC 77 

In the Matter of  
 

PACIFICORP, dba PACIFIC POWER, 
 
2021 Integrated Resource Plan 

 
NEWSUN ENERGY LLC’S REQUEST FOR 
EXTENSION OF TIME TO RESPOND TO 
PACIFICORP’S REQUEST FOR 
CERTIFICATION 
 
EXPEDITED PROCESSING REQUESTED 

  
 

 NewSun Energy LLC (NewSun) hereby requests a one-week extension of time to file a 

response to PacifiCorp’s Request for Certification of Administrative Law Judge (ALJ) Katherine 

Mapes’ January 21, 2022 ruling (Ruling)v in the above-mentioned docket, which would make 

the response due March 1, 2022, or such additional time as the ALJ deems appropriate. NewSun 

understands that parties typically file a response to a request for certification within the 15-day 

deadline provided for responses to motions at the Oregon Public Utility Commission pursuant to 

OAR 860-001-0420(4).  PacifiCorp filed its Request for Certification of the ALJ Ruling on 

February 7, 2022, and therefore, the expected due date for a response would be 15 days later, 

which is today, February 22, 2022.  The purpose of the requested extension is to allow time for 

NewSun to confer with the other parties to the docket and explore the possibility of reaching 

practical solutions to resolve the dispute.   

 NewSun contacted all parties on the service list to confer on this request.  Counsel for 

PacifiCorp stated via telephone that PacifiCorp does not take a position on this request. 

Northwest & Intermountain Power Producers Coalition stated via email that it does not oppose 

this request.  The Sierra Club and NW Energy Coalition stated via telephone that those 
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intervenor parties do not object to this request.  Accordingly, NewSun respectfully requests 

expedited ruling without waiting for responses from the parties. 

 

Dated this 22nd day of February 2022.   

Respectfully submitted, 
 
NewSun Energy LLC  
 
/s/ Max M. Yoklic    
Max M. Yoklic, In-House Counsel 
NewSun Energy LLC 
550 NW Franklin Ave., Ste 408 
Bend, OR 97703 
Telephone: (971)978-7501 
myoklic@newsunenergy.net 


